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Sound Incentive Program
Introduction
The community surrounding Naval Air Station Joint Reserve Base experiences a high level of noise, 
as documented in the noise contours of the AICUZ. In recognition of this, the Joint Land Use Study 
completed in 2018 recommended to explore development of an incentive program, in partnership 
with the business community, to offer assistance (either grants or low-interest loans) to low- and 
moderate-income homeowners and other noise sensitive receptors to retrofit structures to provide 
sound attenuation. Work had not yet begun on this effort when the United States Congress appropriated 
funding for the Community Noise Mitigation Program, now being administered by the Office of Local 
Defense Community Cooperation.  

Current Efforts
When OLDCC published the Draft Notice of Funding Opportunity for the CNMP, project staff thoroughly 
reviewed the notice and prepared a summary that was presented to the Regional Coordination 
Committee Technical Subcommittee and the RCC Officers. Project staff also prepared a series of questions 
proposed to be submitted to the docket in response to the draft NOFO. These comments were supported 
by the RCC Officers and Technical Subcommittee and later endorsed by the full RCC (the RCC meeting was 
scheduled for the Monday following the comment deadline and rescheduling was not an option). 

A workshop was held with the voting members of the RCC as well as independent school district non-
voting members to review the CNMP draft NOFO in more detail and begin to determine whether our 
region would take steps to begin preparing an application. The slide presentation prepared for this 
workshop is included as Appendix 1. During this workshop, the RCC gave approval to project staff 
pursuing meetings with school districts, to see if they would be interested in conducting acoustical testing 
and pursing an application to the CNMP to provide sound mitigation treatments in school buildings 
located in the noise contours. The RCC chose to focus on school districts due to the limited number of 
schools in the area compared to private residences.

In April 2024, meetings were held with Fort Worth ISD, Lake Worth ISD and White Settlement ISD. All 
districts gave initial verbal cues that they are interested in at least pursuing the pre-acoustical testing. 
Project staff requested written confirmation by May 1, 2024, in order for the North Central Texas Council 
of Governments to pursue a procurement for a company to preform the acoustical testing. Once that 
is completed and once a NOFO is released with an application deadline, project staff will work with the 
school districts to determine whether to apply.
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